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As the new Athletic Director for Brackett ISD, I was welcomed with open arms and 

competitive spirits over the past few weeks. Joining the winter sports already in 

district play, I’ve witnessed overtime battles, dominating blowouts and vicious 

rivalries on the court in just a few weeks. Our girls basketball program brings great 

size and a skillful half-court offense to the table, while our boys basketball programs 

brings quickness and speed with their run & gun offense and full court press defense. 

Even though we did not win every game, Brackett supporters can be proud of the fact 

that our student-athletes have not let down once or backed down from any 

competition. We have played with class and poise and that is something I can be 

proud of as the new Athletic Director. We are still in the hunt for post-season play 

with a possible district title on the line for the girls’ basketball program. The sub-

varsity and junior high programs have excelled and show that we have a bright future 

on the hardwood. With the addition of powerlifting, our student-athletes have taken 

their talents to the weight room and have not let the iron beat them. We were 

competitive in the Poteet meet but hope to surpass our marks during the next two 

meets in the coming weeks and possibly qualify for the regional meet. 

In the coming days, the spring sports will be debuting with softball and baseball 

already practicing. With new coaches in both respective sports, we are looking for 

great things from both programs and hope the refurbished fields will bring them pride 

and success. Track, tennis and golf will round out the final spring sports. We will be 

hosting numerous of events here in Brackett and hope to show our supporters how 

much hard work and dedication our student-athletes have put in. 

I’ve been blessed with great opportunity to impact the student-athletes of Brackett 

ISD with the best athletic experience we can provide, but I am not in this alone. It 

takes a great group of individuals to create a team to teach our student-athletes. I 

believe I have the best supporting staff of coaches, educators, administrators, and 

board members in the state. I am humbled and proud to be a Tiger! 

 

…with Tiger Pride 

 

Tyrell McCrea 

Athletic Director 

 


